TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE MARCH 18, 2011 SPECIAL MEETING


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a special meeting at the Stanford Town Hall on Friday, March 18th, 2011.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:00 AM.


Roll Call:
Mark D’Agostino-present




Thomas Dewhirst-present




Christopher Flynn-present




Johanna Shafer-present




Virginia Stern-present

1.  Schedule Public Hearings for the Salvia Subdivision and the James Dell’Olio Special Use Permit.  Supervisor Stern made a motion to set the public hearings for these two items for the next scheduled Town Board meeting night of April 14th.  Councilwoman Shafer seconded the motion.  Motion passed with all in favor.

2.  The Town Board received the resignation letter from Karla Triola from her position as Secretary for the Recreation Commission.  Supervisor Stern made a motion to accept the resignation.  Councilwoman Shafer seconded the motion.  Motion passed with all in favor.

3.  The vacant Recreation Commission Secretary position will be advertised.

4.  The Town Board received the resignation of Marie Brown for the position of Recreation Custodian.  Councilwoman Shafer made a motion to accept the resignation. Councilman Dewhirst seconded the motion.  Motion passed with all in favor.

5.  Supervisor Stern made a motion to advertise the vacant position of Recreation Custodian before making a decision.  Councilwoman Shafer seconded the motion.  Motion passed with all in favor.

6.  Supervisor Stern mentioned that there had been water damage to the two front entrances and part of the front wall of the Gymnasium in the Town Hall.  The insurance company had been contacted and the Town Board now needs to contact a contractor regarding repairs.  Councilman Flynn suggested the Highway crew might be able to handle the project rather than an outside contractor.  Supervisor Stern will look into the matter.

7.  Discussion of Union Contract process and the current Memorandum of Agreement ensued with discussion over the process that has occurred and how to proceed.  There was concern about what aspects of the negotiation process need to be open to the public, versus those aspects that need to be reserved for discussion in executive session.  There was then a vote to go into executive session with a motion made by Councilwoman Shafer with a second by Councilman Flynn.  The roll call vote was as follows:  Councilman D’Agostino-No, Councilman Dewhirst-No, Councilman Flynn-No, Councilwoman Shafer-Yes, Supervisor Stern-Yes.  The motion to proceed into executive session did not pass.  There was then further discussion on the matter.  Councilwoman Shafer then made a motion to accept the current Memorandum of Agreement as written.  Councilman Flynn seconded the motion.  After more discussion the roll call vote was as follows:  Councilman D’Agostino-No, Councilman Dewhirst-No, Councilman Flynn-Abstain, Councilwoman Shafer-Abstain, Supervisor Stern-Abstain.  Motion did not carry.

There was then another motion to proceed into executive session made by Councilman D’Agostino, seconded by Councilman Flynn.  All were in favor with the board entering into executive session at 8:00 a.m.

A motion was made to go out of executive session and enter back into the Special Meeting at 8:22 a.m.

Supervisor Stern made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Councilwoman Shafer.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 8:23 a.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Beth Ashton.

